






                

                                            PO BOX 86 
                                            CLARENCE TOWN 

                                                                                                                                   NSW 2321 
 
Date: 23 October 2008 

Attention: Angela Besant 
Insite Heritage 
PO Box 98 
Wangi Wangi NSW 2267 
 
Re: ARCHAEOLOGY ASSESSMENT OF PART LOT 358 DP755242 PART LOT 9 

DP244002 MORISSET PARK 

 

ALLA Angela, 

I am writing to you in regard to the Aboriginal Archaeology Assessment of part LOT 358 DP755242 PART 

LOT 9 DP244002 MORISSET PARK that took place in 2005. I would like to notify you that the 

Awabakal Descendants Traditional Owners Aboriginal Corporation although not taking part in the 

original survey has considered the contents of the draft report and would like to make the following comments 

and recommendations based on the report furnished to us from Insite Heritage 22 August 2008 in regard to 

the proposed project.  

The report seems to be reasonably comprehensive and covers most areas of concern. 

We would like to see an inclusion of a statement in the report setting out that if there is any evidence of 

Aboriginal archaeological content exposed during the development and construction stage of the proposed 

development, due to ground disturbance and subsequent exposure of subsurface materials in relation to the 

area in question either now or in the future, then it would be a requirement of the developers and any 

associated contractors working in this area to stop work and notify all the Aboriginal stakeholder groups and 

DECC if they do expose, damage or impact on any known, or at this point in time, any unknown Aboriginal 

archaeological and Cultural Heritage sites or artefacts. 

It must be remembered that if the area is devoid of any visible signs of Aboriginal occupation or Cultural 

Heritage being present on the surface of the area that the proposed development is to take place, it should not 

be a foregone conclusion that this is an indicator that no evidence or presence of Aboriginal occupation still 

remains at the proposed development site. We must also acknowledge that Awabakal people have been living 

in this area for thousands of years and the possibility of evidence of this occupation is likely to be present 

within the surrounding locality of the proposed development and the possibility if there is subsequent 

disturbance and impacts which expose subsurface soils due to excavations, may result in revealing this 

evidence. 

As Awabakal people this area is special to us, not just for the Physical aspect but also the Spiritual and Oral 

aspect which all combine to give us our complete culture. Our people are concerned and desire to be involved 

in all the affairs that may affect that cultural heritage which is vital to our people in maintaining connectedness 

in respect of our Traditional Country. 

I hope this addresses any queries you may have Angela, if not and further information is required please don’t 

hesitate to contact me ASAP. My contact details are as follows. 

NGI NOA (Farewell in Awabakal) 

Shane Frost  

Chairman: Awabakal Descendants Traditional Owners Aboriginal Corporation  
Email:shanefrost@bigpond.com Phone: 49964362 Fax: 49964325 Mobile: 0428320671  


